
 

Statement on the Acceptance of Academic Credit in light of COVID-19 

 

Given recent exam cancellations and modified assessment and calculation of results for multiple 

pathways that high school students may earn collegiate credit (ex. IBO, AP, Dual-Credit, etc.) due to 

COVID-19, The College of Idaho remains committed in its acceptance of these results and adjusted 

methods of assessment.  We do not wish for students to be penalized for changes that are beyond their 

control, and we believe the final grades/scores provided still present an accurate equivalency of 

collegiate credit. 

 

Specifically, advanced credit due to completion of IB or AP will not be impacted and should not see any 

changes in awarding policy.  For Dual Credit courses, the institution will accept “P” grades for credit, but 

will not transfer in “F” grades. Credits with “P” grades taken in the Spring 2020 semester will count 

towards major and minor requirements.  Final, official transcripts and score reports are still required in 

order for credit to be applied to a student’s academic record at The College of Idaho.  For more 

information regarding the awarding of alternative credit, please visit our Undergraduate Catalog at 

www.collegeofidaho.edu/academics. 

 

http://www.collegeofidaho.edu/academics

